ASC.

OREGON SECTION

2014-2015 Officers

Jason Magalen, P.E., C.H.
President

HDR Engineering, Inc.
Juson wngalengihdrine.com

Mark Libby, P.E.
President-Elect

HDR Engineering, Inc.
mark dibby@hdring som

Eric Destival, P.E.
Treasurer

City of Salem
pdestival@eityofinlem.net

Allison Pyrch, P.E.
Secretary
Hart Crowser

illigon pyehi@hanerowser.com

Melissa Moncada, P.E.
Past-President

CH2M HILL

melissa moneadaideh2m.com

Craig Dewey, P.E.

Treasurer - SW Washington Branch
GeoWrite

geowrile@oomenst. net

Ken Puhn, P.E.

President - Capital Branch
West Consultants
kpulfwestconsultants.com

Tammi Kimball, P.E.
President - Geotechnical Group
Geotechnical Resources, Inc

Terry Hsu, P.E,
President - EWRG
PD Group, LLC
thi@pdgrouplle.com

David Graff, P.E.

YMF President

Pacific Telecom Services
dur{T@ptswa.com

American Soclety
of Civil Engineers

www.asceor.org

April 7, 2015
Senate Committee on Veterans and Emergency Preparedness
Oregon State Capitol
900 Court Street NE, Room 438
Salem, Oregon 97301

RE: Pending Legislation Regarding Resilience Planning
Honorable Members:

The Oregon Section of the American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE Oregon
Section) represents over 2000 civil engineering design professionals in the state.
The ASCE Oregon Section has taken a keen interest in the State’s preparation for
natural disasters, specifically the expected Cascadia subduction zone earthquake,
and the likely devastating consequences. The ASCE Oregon Section is continuing to
support the seismic resiliency efforts brought to the Capitol by fifty engineering
design professionals on February 17, 2015. As discussed with several legislators on
that day, the ASCE Oregon Section supports implementation of the Oregon
Resilience Task Force recommendations. We are actively tracking the progress of
legislation that promotes resiliency and implementation of the Task Force
recommendations during the current legislative session. As part of this effort,
representatives of the ASCE Oregon Section also attended the Oregon Seismic
Safety Policy Advisory Commission (OSSPAC) meeting on March 10, 2015.

We are pleased to see your Committee is considering legislation implementing
resilience planning at your April 7, 2015 Public Hearing. We endorse and
encourage your support for the following senate bills:

SB 94

SB 775
SB 778
SB 808

We hope these bills are the start of a statewide effort to advance the critical planning
and implementation of the Oregon’s Seismic Resilience Plan. We respectfully

request your favorable consideration of these bills and look forward to providing
our continued support for this and other related legislation.

Respectfully submitted,
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Jason Magalen
President ASCE Oregon Section, on behalf of the ASCE Oregon Section Board



